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Attendance

	Independent Retail Electric Providers
	Amanda List – Direct Energy

Suzanne Connerley – EPIC Merchant Energy
Erick Hendrick - Stream Gas & Electric Ltd



	Independent Power Marketers
	Chris Slaughter – Reliant Energy 

Phil Priolo – Exelon Generation Company



	Independent Generators
	Arleen Spangler – NRG


	Investor Owned Utilities
	Tim Coffing  – Luminant

Tom Burke – Luminant
Laura Seeberg – AEP Corporation



	Municipals
	Josephine Wan – Austin Energy

Lee Starr – Bryan Texas Utilities (BTU)

Domingo Villarreal – San Antonio City Public Services


	Consumers
	Jonathan Griffin – PUC



	Others
	Bob Wittney

Debbie McKeever – Oncor

Michele Baer


	ERCOT Staff
	Cheryl Yager

Randy Baker

Vanessa Spells

Rizaldy Zapanta



Amanda List called the meeting to order at 9:08 am.
Approval of Minutes of August 7, 2009 

Lee Starr submitted a motion to approve the Meeting Minutes for August 7, 2009.  Ms. List seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

Review PRRs/NPRRs 

The group discussed the following PRRs/NPRRs and agreed there were no credit implications:
PRR  821
Update of Section 21, Process for Protocol Revision
PRR 824
Primary Frequency Response from WGRs
PRR 827
Find Transaction and Find ESI ID Functions on the MIS
NPRR 196
Synchronization of Nodal Protocols with PRR827, Find Transaction and Find ESI ID Functions on the MIS
Tim Coffing submitted a motion that there are no credit implications on the above PRRs and NPRRs.  Domingo Villarreal seconded the motion.  Motion passed. 
Review CWG Charter and Guidelines
Cheryl Yager informed the group that it was time for the annual review of the CWG Charter and membership qualifications.  She noted that ERCOT staff had reviewed the document and proposed a few minor clean-up changes in the CWG Charter for the groups review.  Ms. Yager asked group members if they are amenable to setting the time frame for holding special election when the Chair or Vice-Chair steps down to 30 days.  Ms. List suggested changing the number of days to 60 days instead. 
Mr. Starr submitted a motion to recommend the changes in the CWG Charter including holding the special election within 60 days.  Mr. Villareal seconded the motion.
Ms. Yager noted that she would take the CWG Charter and membership qualifications recommendations for approval to F&A at their next meeting.
Review 1st Quarter 2009 PFE Model Results
Randy Baker discussed the highlights of the results of the 1st quarter 2009 run of the PFE model.  Overall, there were no significant changes in the results from the previous run with expected losses slightly decreasing for both the base and current cases.
Mr. Baker also recommended that reporting remain on a quarterly basis.  Should market conditions or events warrant an interim run in between scheduled quarterly reports, ERCOT Credit will conduct a special run.  He also informed the group that ERCOT staff has asked an outside bankruptcy counsel to look at the assumptions behind the PFE model factor based on what was discussed in the F&A meeting in August.  The next updates of the PFE model are scheduled for November or December of 2009 for the 2nd quarter and January 2010 for the 3rd quarter.
The meeting was adjourned at 9.35 a.m.

